
Background

Indigenous Allied Health Australia (IAHA), the national 
peak body representing Aboriginal and Torres Strait 
Islander allied health professionals and students in 
Australia, believes the gap in life expectancy between 
Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander people and other 
Australians will not be closed until Aboriginal peoples and 
Torres Strait Islander people have the access they need 
to high quality allied health services.

Access is more than just physical or geographical access1, 
also including cultural, economic and social factors which 
all impact on whether Aboriginal peoples and Torres Strait 
Islander people use allied health services. 

Allied health services must be available. Health service 
availability often depends on the geographic location 
of the allied health professional or service, a barrier to 
access particularly for Aboriginal peoples and Torres Strait 
Islanders living in rural, remote and very remote areas. 
There is a maldistribution of the allied health workforce 
and many areas of rural and remote Australia find it 
difficult to attract allied health professionals. However 
even in urban areas where allied health services are 
more geographically available and allied health workforce 
numbers are higher, Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander 
people can find that allied health services are not available 
when needed, or waiting times are long2. 

Allied health services must be acceptable to Aboriginal and 
Torres Strait Islander people. The acceptability of allied 
health services to Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander 
people is related to the notion of cultural safety. Aboriginal 
and Torres Strait Islander people need to know that they 
will receive allied health care from a culturally responsive 
workforce. The availability of Aboriginal and Torres Strait 
Islander staff is another important factor in whether or not 
Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander people are able to 
effectively access health services .

Allied health services must be appropriate to meet the 
complex health needs of Aboriginal and Torres Strait  
Islander people. Allied health services must consider the 
Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander holistic view of 

health and use an interdisciplinary approach to deliver 
comprehensive care that addresses the whole of the 
person. Many clients rely on referral to allied health 
services by their local GP. Clear referral pathways and 
strong Interprofessional relationships are required to 
ensure Aboriginal and Torres Strait islander people 
are referred and can access appropriate allied health 
services3.

Allied health services must be affordable. The majority of 
allied health professionals are private practitioners and 
current Medicare rebates and other funding sources for 
allied health service delivery are inadequate and often fail 
to reimburse for reports, consultation with other service 
providers and coordinated care for clients with more 
complex needs. The gap payment that is required to meet 
the cost of high quality allied health service provision can 
often be a barrier in access for Aboriginal and Torres Strait 
Islander people.

IAHA asserts that in order for Aboriginal and Torres Strait 
Islander people to equitably access allied health services, 
we must work collaboratively to ensure that the services 
are available, affordable, acceptable and appropriate.

Faye McMillan, IAHA Chairperson  
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